Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
1998
Officers:  
President – Art Gowan
1st Vice President –John Farmer
2nd Vice President – John Debnam
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – Frank O’Brien
Chaplain – Roy Sandlin and Rev. Walser Allen
Registrar – Charles H. Davies
Historian – Rev.  Walser Allen
Parliamentarian – William K. Dorsey
Trustee (Property) –Julian Walker
Board Member at Large – Douglas Fry
Board Member at Large – Lee Porter
Board Member at Large – Richard Eisenman
Significant Accomplishments:
· 21 Feb – George Washington’s birthday celebration at the Madeline Suite, UNCW

· Guest speaker:  Mrs. Catherine Page spoke about “Colonial Attire”  Mrs. Page is the wife of NCSSAR president, Dr. Charles E. Page.

· 21 Mar – Board of Directors meeting at Western Sizzlin’

· Discussed hosting the NCSSAR convention

· Authorized purchase of a chapter flag for a cost not exceeding $150.00
Purchased the chapter flag for $165
· 30 May – Business meeting at Morrison’s Cafeteria

· Presented Fire and Safety Medal to Mark Haraway

· Presented 8 JROTC medals during the month

· Treasurer’s report - $778.50 in checking and $53.82 in cash

· 3 Jul – Picnic at Hugh McRae Park, Shelter 2; catered by Flip’s Bar-B-Que

· 5 Sep – Board of Director’s meeting at Olympia Restaurant on Causeway Dr, Wrightsville Beach

· Discussed logistics for Oct meeting

· Review NCSSAR Board of Managers meeting

· Selected nominations committee for chapter officers

· 24 Oct  - Dinner meeting at Madeline Suite, UNCW 

· Guest speaker – Ann Childress, Superintendent of Moore’s Creek discussed long range plans of the Moore’s Creek National Battleground

· Elected officers for 1999

· 19 Dec – Business meeting

· Purchased a wreath for grave markings and stored it at Will Reeder’s Florist on the corner of Dawson and Oleander

· Resolution thanking Charles H. Davies for his service to NCSSAR and the Lower Cape Fear Chapter ROTC awards programs

· Voted to send $10 to Moore’s Creek Battleground Association for the purchase of pension reports.


New Members -1998 – none

There were 33 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial:  

William K. Dorsey (12 Jun 1909-16 Jun 1998)
James Harris Ligon (24 Mar 1910-4 Oct 1998)
Charles Harold Davies (19 Feb 1918-12 Dec 1998)
Roy Abram Sandlin (18 Nov 1916-13 May 1998)
Chapter members holding state offices:
Charles H. Davies – State ROTC Awards Chairman (6th consecutive year)


